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Allana Wales (Graduated in 2003)
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I want to say how privileged I am to have studied music at Cairns State High school. Its facilities for the performing arts and especially instrumental music are (to my mind) the best in the state. I couldn’t have been in a better place to begin my journey as a violinist. 

I wish to extend my biggest thanks to the Music Department, Lizanne Smith and Robert Favell in particular, because it was primarily through their efforts every year that the school’s orchestra travelled down to Brisbane to compete against our southern counterparts. In the year of my graduation, 2003, I was Concertmaster of the orchestra for our win at the Australian Academy Festival of Music. 

It was through these competitions that I found my love for performing at a high standard and decided that this was going to be the direction of the rest of my life. I also found a love for travel and want say an enormous thank you to Stella Massey for my years of study with her, and for our Cairns Strings Orchestra tours to western Queensland, which gave me this. 

In my first year of study at the Griffith University Conservatorium of Music, I performed in Germany and Italy with The Queensland Youth Orchestra. Two years ago I received an International Experience Incentive Scheme Grant to study at the Royal Northern College of Music, Manchester, UK, where I lived for three months. 

This year I am excited to be part of the Australian Youth Orchestra’s international tour. Our farewell concert in the Sydney Opera House will be in July before we leave for a three-week adventure, performing in Shanghai and Beijing, China, the Tivoli Gardens in Copenhagen, the Concertgebouw in Amsterdam, and at the BBC Proms in the Royal Albert Hall, London. 

My instrument has also taken me to many Australian cities. Last month the Australian Youth Orchestra performed Benjamin Britten’s opera Peter Grimes in Perth. I think we’re extremely lucky to have this constantly growing and evolving musical culture in our country. 

In the intervening time, I have been a soloist with the Queensland Conservatorium’s Symphony Orchestra, performed with The Queensland Orchestra and entered competitions as a soloist and chamber musician. At present, I’m a core member of Camerata of St. John’s, Queensland’s only professional string ensemble. Camerata has just launched its first CD, Essential Camerata, and in October is touring to western Queensland, to many of the places I visited as a child. 

Thanks again to all the people whose dedication inspired my own.

